

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 11<sup>th</sup> February

Dear Parents/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

We break up today for half term and we look back over a very successful few weeks for the children. It is a real joy to be 'almost' back to normal and the children's enthusiasm for all aspects of school life is infectious.

Unfortunately COVID remains 'rife' in school and this half term we have seen more positive cases than in the last 20 months. However we plough on (safely) and keep the school day as normal for the children as possible. All I ask is that whilst the rules are in place, please continue to Lateral Flow the children, particularly if they have symptoms.

Next term is a long one and as ever will be busy and packed with activities and events; the website will be updated over the holiday ready for our first day back on Monday 21<sup>st</sup> February. Please click here for the calendar - <a href="https://www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk/calendar">https://www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk/calendar</a>

Before then please may I remind you of two events next term. This week the children brought home a letter for a sponsored read and World Book Day and on Saturday 5th March and we will be holding our next fundraiser; a cabaret evening hosted by our now world famous past pupil, Sam Williams! Tickets are £5 and available from the school office.

Dinner money next half term will be £93.60 or £12 per week if you prefer.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle